ThomEson, Hollz

Subject: Communication - Pete Pearson - Trans Canada Yellowhead Highway Association

From: president@transcanadayellowhead.com <president@transcanadayellowhead.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 15, 2025 4:10 PM

To: admin@foamlake.com; administrator.esterhazy@sasktel.net; cityclerk@cityofnb.ca; cityclerk@lloydminster.ca;
clavetvillage@sasktel.net; Councillor's Office <Councillors.Office@saskatoon.ca>; info@rmwilton.ca;
rm181@sasktel.net; rm276@sasktel.net; rm341@sasktel.net; rm344@rmcormanpark.ca; rm406 @sasktel.net;
rm470@sasktel.net; rm471@sasktel.net; Sask-North Battleford <admin@battleford.ca>; townoffice@dalmeny.ca;
townoflashburn@sasktel.net: village470 @sasktel.net

Cc: 'Four-Town Printing' >; 'Randy Goulden' net>; Lorraine Johnston

Grimble' >
Subject: Attn: Mayors/Reeves and Councils - Happy New Year and Congratulations

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Trans Canada Yellowhead Highway Association (TCYHA) we wish your Council
a Happy New Year and a Prosperous 2025.

We would also like to take this occasion to congratulate everyone for their election as Councillors, Mayors, and Reeves.
For nearly 100 years, continued municipal collaboration, through the TCYHA, has proven that working together helps all
our economies grow.

For those new to their office, allow us to provide some background on the TCYHA:

Following an informal organization that started in 1926, the Trans Canada Yellowhead Highway Association (TCYHA)
was formally established by western Canadian municipalities, along with key community/corporate leaders, in 1947 to
work with all levels of government to build what is now known as the Yellowhead Highway (Trans Canada #16). We
continue to work collaboratively with governments to address ongoing highway improvements, all of which address
increasing travel safety and community access. Governments, Provincial and Federal, collaborate with TCYHA as a
meaningful resource that provides information which helps identify infrastructure priorities.

We also promote the highway as a primary means of transportation for commercial and tourist travelers, recently
engaging with Indigenous Tourism Association of Canada to highlight Indigenous experiences.

We would like to take this opportunity to invite your municipality to reconnect with your neighboring municipalities by
rejoining the TCYHA. Our CAO, John Wojcicki, would be happy to help finalize those arrangements. He can be reached at
admin@govyellowhead.com.

In the meantime, we wish you and your constituents safe travels,

On behalf of the TCYHA,

Pete Pearson, TCYHA Board President (Councillor, Valemount BC)

Copy: TCYHA SK Director Randy Goulden (Councillor, Yorkton) c/_.

TCYHA SK Director Lorraine Johnston-MacKay (Mayor, Colonsay) c/o_
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TCYHA SK Director Bill Johnston (Designated Representative, Churchbridge) c/o _





